
              
 
 
Minutes from October 29, 2019 Special Meeting 
 
1. Introduction from Far East Area Commission Chair: 

a. Chair Commissioner Chamberlain identified herself, opened the meeting at 6:30 pm and 
welcomed community members.   

b. Chair Commissioner invited community members to attend Far East Area Commission 
meetings at the Pride Center and encouraged consideration on becoming a Commissioner. The next 
meeting was scheduled for November 5th. 

 
2. Chair Commissioner Chamberlain gave meeting structure guidance. 

a. The meeting will be from 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm. 
b. Mike Shannon and Teresa Wasserstrom will be presenters, 
c. Any community member who would like to speak must fill out a Speaker’s Slip and the 

member will be allowed to speak for 3 minutes. 
d. Everyone was expected to be respectful. 
e. Those who did not follow guidance may be asked to leave. 
 

3. Introduction of Commissioners: All Commissioners, Chair Chamberlain, Vice Chair Moynihan, Zoning 
Chair Marshall, Secretary Tyree, Treasurer Holmes, were present. Candidate Commissioner Johnson 
was also present, 
 
4. Introduction of Carla Williams-Scott, Director, City of Columbus, Department of Neighborhoods: 
Director Scott welcomed community members on behalf of Mayor Ginther and thanked members for 
attendance. 
 
5. Mike Shannon presented an overview of Zoning Application Z19-043, 198 McNaughten Road. 

,  
6. Community member Teresa Wasserstrom gave a presentation. 
 
7. Questions and concerns from the community members:  

a. Mike Shannon and Commissioners fielded questions, concerns and provided answers. 
b. Decisions: 

• Comments and concerns were recorded on a Flip Chart by Chair Commissioner Chamberlain. 
Flip Chart recordings will be posted on the Far East Area Commission Facebook page. 

• City of Columbus Traffic Study and Fire Department approval will be made available by Mike 
Shannon. 

• The Steering Committee and Mike Shannon planned to meet. 
 
8. Adjournment: There were remaining Speaker Slips at designated the meeting 7:30 pm stop time. 
Chair Commissioner Chamberlain, in concert with the City of Columbus Pride Center Manager and City 
of Columbus Department of Neighborhood Director, a decision was made to permit remaining speakers 
to speak. The meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


